


Traverse Area Historical Society Board of Directors Meeting
September 8, 2022, 6:30 pm
Held Online via Zoom platform

Present: S. Siciliano, P. Siciliano, L. Hains, S. Bowers, E. Modrall, S. Jennings, J. Loup, J. Anderson, J. Warner, B. McCall

Secretary’s Report: Minutes of August 2nd were circulated to board members via email. B. McCall moved to accept minutes. S. Jennings seconded. All approved. 

Treasurer’s Report: 
S. Bowers previously circulated the report via email. Six Michigan History Day checks were deposited and five are still outstanding. All bills have been paid for this month. 

Huntington: $1,825.00
Petertyl Savings: $7,680.71
TBA Checking: $15,964.86
Emily's Project: $75,899.48
PayPal: $724.53

President’s Report: 
S. Siciliano reviewed the preparations for the annual meeting. The announcement with the proxy ballot and bylaw changes will be emailed to the members on September 18th. S. Jennings will mail the meeting packet to those members without email accounts. 

S. Siciliano shared that with one vacancy on the board, he proposed that Marty MacLeod be appointed to the board and then stand for election at the annual meeting. Marty is an active member and created the new tour of Old Towne. She has also been recently appointed to the Traverse City Historic Districts Commission. The board unanimously supported the proposal and authorized S. Siciliano to contact her. 

Membership Committee: 
Report previously circulated by S. Jennings via email. 
Current Membership: 147

Program and Events Committee: 
September program date is September 18th, Sunday, 2:00-3:00.  The board discussed several options for the September program. J. Warner volunteered to provide a program based on Al Barnes photographs. 


Tours: 
We have experienced a small response to tours this summer. Five cemetery tours have resulted in a total of four attendees. Three downtown tours resulted in four attendees. We will need to determine how to address this low attendance for next year. One suggestion was to establish a focus group to gather feedback.

Webmaster News: 
J. Anderson shared his progress on reviewing the website. He plans to send a proposed revision of the website to the board for our review. We are targeting the annual meeting to launch the new website. He also suggested creating a series of podcasts starting later this year. The board fully supported his exploration of this idea. 

New Business: 
The Board received a letter from Marty MacLeod suggesting that the society explore the idea of establishing a local history museum. We decided to place the topic on the next month’s agenda and invite her to the meeting.

Adjourned: 8:09 PM







